

Flying Pans

The Portland 4-H club began on Feb. 7. It was located at Mrs. Haskins' house, who is one of the leaders. Our second leader is Mrs. Myers. It is a cooking project this term called "Food For Friends".

Our club consists of 13 people. At the first meeting we elected a president (Allison Haskins), a vice president (Jeff Hutchison) and 3 reporters (Laura Stone, Kim Wright, and Rosita Pollock). Since no one wanted to be secretary and do all the writing we decided to take turns. Our group is called "The Flying Pans". Our first cooking assignment was "stir fry" cooking. The recipe was "Chinese Style Pork". We were given different jobs like chopping vegetables and cooking. We then had a feast with some having 3 bowls.

The next meeting, again held at Mrs. Haskins' house was on tacos. We read an article on Mexican food which taught us several things such as the difference between a tortilla and a taco. The tortilla is just the shell and the taco is the shell with a filling of vegetables or whatever you like.

Since the taco shell is hard, when you bite into it, it usually breaks in half and thats what happened to one of our members. When we were done eating, three people were elected to wash, dry, and put away the dishes. When that was done the meeting was adjourned.

HARLEM CHANTRY U.C.W.

The ladies of the Harlem-Chantry U.C.W. met at the home of Marion Kitson on Feb. 5th. Mrs. Alice Eyre presided and opened the meeting with a verse and prayer, and welcomed the members and guests.

Mrs. Nancy Wykes conducted the worship service on Love and Friendship assisted by Mrs. Clara Townsend's scripture readings. The hymns, "Jesus Call Us" and "I Need Thee Every Hour" were sung.

The offering was received & dedicated, minutes were read and approved. Correspondence was read and roll call was answered by 20 members and guests with a verse on Friendship and Love.

Plans were made for the World's Day of Prayer to be held in the Church Friday, March 7 at 2 p.m.

21 home and 11 hospital calls were made to sick and shut-ins. 20 books were read. Members were asked to save dimes for the June meeting. Jeannette Jaquith gave a paper on Friendship.

Life membership was bestowed on Jeannette Jaquith and Alice Campbell by Clara Townsend in memory of her mother, Mrs. Annie Raison, who also was a life member.

Mrs. Eyre closed the meeting with a prayer. A social hour with refreshments was enjoyed. Thanks to Mrs. Kitson for her hospitality.

COUNCIL NOTES

Township of Bastard and South Burgess

COUNCIL NOTES
Township of Bastard & South Burgess

Council of the Twp. of Bastard and South Burgess met in the Council Chambers, Chantry, on Monday, Feb. 4, 1980, at 1:00 P.M.. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. -moved and seconded that General Voucher No. 3 in the amount of \$3,113.52 be paid. -moved and seconded that Road Voucher No. 1 in the amount of \$45,164.29 be paid. -Council expressed their appreciation to P.J.McManus as their representative on the Rideau Valley Conservation Authority and also congratulations go out to Mr. McManus as Chairman of the Authority. -Council acknowledged the resolution from the Village of Madoc, but no action will be taken at this time. -Council agreed to take 3 units in the Senior Citizen Complex in the Village of Athens, agreement to be prepared.

-Council authorized the Park Superintendent to purchase a 1979 Ford \$ ton truck from Haskins Motor Sales Ltd. for the Park.

-Council authorized the purchase of a new Nashua Copier for the office.
-Council adjourned to meet again Monday, February 18, 1980, at 1:00 P.M. or at the call of the Reeve.

Council met in the Council Chambers on Monday, Feb. 18, 1980, at 1:00 P.M.

Minutes of Feb. 4th. meeting were read and approved. -moved and seconded that General Voucher No. 4 in the amount of \$20,881.45 be paid. -clerk was authorized to contact Ministry of Agriculture and Food requesting information as to what cost the Ministry is considering eligible for subsidy re Harlem Municipal Drain, also, if they have received any information from any ratepayer regarding the Drain. -council authorized the Clerk to reply to the Drain Tribunal and state as of this date, the report has been referred back to the Engineer and at the present time, the meeting to consider the report has not been considered, and the report has not been returned by the Engineer. -council did not have any objections

-council did not have any objections to the closing of the road allowance between Lot 3, Conc. 1, South Burgess and Lot 6, Conc. 1, Bastard Township, subject to the conditions set out in a resolution of Dec. 3, 1979, and application be sent to the United Counties of Leeds and Grenville for same.

-Council agreed to the 70/km/h speed limit on Hwy. 15, Village of Portland limits, as outlined in a letter from the Ministry of Transportation and Communications.

-council supported the resolution of the Township of Augusta, regarding rural mail delivery on Saturdays.
-By-Law No. 514 re "To presribe the height and description of a lawful fence within the Township of Bastard and South Burgess" was adopted.
-council adjourned to meet again March 3, 1980, at 1:00 P.M. or at the call of the Reeve.

Emmanuel Anglican Church

FISH FRY

Portland Community Hall

from 4:30 to 7 P.M.

Sat. March 1st

Bullheads (Ham), Baked Potato,
Cole slaw, Bread, Pie,
Coffee, Tea, or Milk

Adults \$4.00 Children \$2.00

(under 12 yrs)

FURNITURE REFINISHING Antique & Modern

SATISFACTION GUARANTEED

MODERATE PRICES

NELSON DEAN BOX 147 PORTLAND, ONTARIO

PHONE 272-2826

